Apdo 84,83348, Bahia de Kino,

This is my final newsletter as your President.
I have been honored to serve as your President
for the last four years.

I would like to express my appreciation to the Officers,
Board of Directors, and committee members, as well as the
many volunteers who have served the past four years you
are the greatest!! Many thanks to our staff; past and present,
your help was invaluable to me.

Most of all, a huge thank you to all of the Club
Deportivo members; [ appreciate the total support and
advice and the many kind words you extended. This has
been a great experience.

I wish the new President and the Board of Directors well in
their forthcoming terms.
by Francine Bailey

p
Annual Meeting at Club
Deportivo
Saturday February 10,2018 —9:00 A.M.

The nominating committee,
chaired by Jan Vala,
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RESCUE

It sure is great to be back in Kino,

and I look forward to catching up with my Rescue
One responsibilities. We are now in the process of
working in several areas that need addressing this
season to improve our effectiveness.

* We are revising and updating the volunteer
radio operators list. *+ We are also scheduling
bilingual volunteers for Sundays and Mexican
Holidays.

* We are going to schedule a training session for
part time as well as volunteer radio operators the
end of February, the date to be announced.

* Revisions and updating of Radio One
brochures and active 1st Responders list for the
Club telephone directory is also in the works.
There have been some revisions to the Club Radio
Room as far as equipment cleanup and alterations.
* We will be purchasing 2 portable radios as
backup for staff and volunteers.

We could use a few more First Responders, with
medical training, to join our group. Please let me
know if you are interested.

If you have any questions or areas of concern, or if
you would like to volunteer your assistance, I
would appreciate hearing from you.

Tom Vala “turbo” 1st VP / Rescue One

presents this slate of officers and directors
_ FIRST RESPONDERS
President Anne DeFrance
2nd Vice President Laurel Hak]m Dr. Dale Kemmerer 242-0079 Sum‘ise
Secretary Maggy Becker Jim Wilson KBRV #174 El Pato
Meals Director Terri Overcast (one year) Margaret Roebuck KBRV #3 Nightengale
Communications to be determined LaDonna Bender 662-268-3185 Rldge Runner
Indoor Activities Sandra Johnston Butch Geier 242-0679 Boat Jockey
Carl Overcast 242-0735 Overcast
To vote, you must have paid your 2018 dues. Jennell Stephenson KBRYV #144 Sanddollar

-
Betty Martinez, Acting Club Manager

J

Office hours: Monday - Saturday 8-12, 2-5



Meals

by

Anne DeFrance, Interim
With Pat Friesen, Kitchen Coordinator and
Sandie Burnam, Sponsor and Organizer Coordinator

The season is in full swing, and I would like to

express
a big Thank You

to all the organizers and sponsors who have donated their
time and /or money to help make the meals at the club a
success!

The meals are an integral part of the way our club
functions, valuable not only for the revenue they raise,
but for the chance they give members to get together and
visit and make new friends. [ would like to encourage
people to sometimes sit with people you do not know
well to become better acquainted, and enlarge your
circle of friends.

January's Meals--We have had some great meals
in January:

* On January 7 Carolyn Kinsman & Perry Wilkes
organized the Green Chili Eggs Casserole. It was
sponsored by Jim Donis and Rogene & Fred Mahaffey.

* We had a great Ham Dinner the following Saturday
organized by Linda & Rick Harris. It was sponsored by
Jennell & Bud Stephenson, Suzanne & Les Cerise, Anne
& Bill Stern, and Sandy & Don Dalton

* Sunday, Jan 21 we had the taste Home ground whole
wheat pancake breakfast organized by Diane & Lee
Ackerman and sponsored by Jim & Phyllis Roseberry,
and Les & Diane Keute

* The last meal of the month was the Scottish Cottage
Pie organized by Harold & Maggie Becker, and
sponsored by Laurel Hakim, Jim Donis, Bill Little, and
Bill & Grace Chisholm

February's Meals=-Great meals are in store for us

the month of February!

¢ First off on Feb 4 will be Prairie Breakfast organized
by Bill & Judy Campbell

e Next up on Feb 10 will be a great Meatloaf dinner
organized by Nancy & Mike Baity.

* On Sunday, Feb 18 will be the Eggs Benedict
breakfast organized by Anne DeFrance with the
experienced help of John & Judy Hazen.

* Then on Feb 24 will be the meal everyone waits for:
The Rib dinner organized by Judy & Rick Hussey.

Fiesta Time
Looking further ahead, we will be holding a special
Fiesta on Sunday March 18 to celebrate

Club Deportivo's 40th Annversary.
Plans are well underway for this great event.
Thanks,AD

I am writing this INDOOR
ACTIVITIES for the February
newsletter and gosh darn I’'m having
a hard time remembering January
Ist!!!

But I do recall New Year’s Eve,
2017 at Club Deportivo!!! It was a
huge success...Starting with Ray
and the Rejects playing (such a
great group of talented musicians we
are fortunate to have in Kino),
followed with those who pre ordered
Champagne which came with a

cheese/fruit plate !!! At 10:00 Kino
time (midnight in Time Square), the
Club’s Staff dropped BALLOONS
from the ceiling!!!! And the
merriment and celebration of
welcoming in 2018 lasted to close to
mid night (Kino time).. Huge
THANK YOU all who decorated,
provided food and drinks, MUSIC
and the Balloons!!

We did two “50/50 Split the Pot
“ at Social hours, helping to pay off
the “Carpet Fund” (for the new
coverings of the Bocce and Putt-Putt
courses ).

The Cake Walk on the 19th was
amazing, because all YOU great

CAKE BAKERS brought your
delicious creations to the Club for
the WALK.... And so many had such
fun, walking the walk to land on a
lucky number and take home a cake
( special thanks to Robert and
Sandie for making it a success).

So that is January's indoor
happenings at our
Club Deportivoll
Looking forward to February!
Laurel, Indoor Director
Laurel, Indoor Activities Director




Bill Chisholm —
Outside Director

Well we have survived the cold weather and the
forecast is for it to get warmer with more fun and frolics
on the horizon.

As promised, we will no longer rely on my
(somewhat suspicious) memory and instead update you
on my much more reliable notes (actually, they are
normally notes made by someone else so the reliability
factor just went up another notch).

No new updates on the shooting range — probably
because it has been too windy to shoot with any
accuracy. However, this is still on the horizon and we
will not let it be forgotten.

Drop in pickleball has been relatively quiet in the
New Year what with wind and other activities keeping
our focus elsewhere. However, we are
optimistic that the wind will calm down
sometime soon and we will get back into the
swing of things. -Wednesdays at 9:30. Now
that everyone is back we will gauge the
interest in a mini(??) tournament and see if we can fit
it into our busy schedules. If you have an interest or
any thoughts on this — drop me a line and I will see
what we can come up with. Just a reminder that you
can play anytime the Club is open if you are willing to
set up and take down the net.

Recent comments from our adversary in the Great
Pickle controversy have suggested that a stipend or
(dare I say it) compensation may make the issue go
away. This must be dealt with the utmost delicacy so
please don’t let the feline escape the flexible container.

An update and some minor corrections on the
Bean Bag Tournament held November 29th to
December 1st. A total of 19
(not 18 as previously reported)
teams competed for the cup.
There was a thrilling finale
where Fred Mahaffee and
Richard Tucker manhandled
last years champions (Marg
and Terry Roebuck) to take the
highly coveted Kino Kornhole
Kup. 3rd place was taken by
the 2 Bills (Stern and Griffin) and 4th place was won by
Dianne & Lee Ackerman. The volunteers that ran
this year’s tourney were Marg and Terry Roebuck,
Sheila and Tavi Kristjan, Don & Jo-Anne White and
Paul & Sandra Johnston with Carol Wikel doing
yeowomen duties at the bar. [ can now report that

everyone did in fact have fun. If you have any thoughts
about the tournament, please talk to next years
coordinator — Richard Tucker.
The first Goathead of the year was
held January 4th. Rumors are that it ran
; flawlessly in spite of (or is that because
h-% of) my absence. Thanks to Bill Stern for
~ stepping in and filling the gap, Mari &
| Johnny Evans (food organizers), Jerry
~ Mennefee (sign-up and team set up as
well as provision of beverage buggy), Melba Shaw &
Louise Thompson (manager of the aforementioned
beverage buggy), Char Webb and Veda Tucker on
closest to the pin. Don’t forget to thank your friendly
neighborhood bartender at the palapa after every event
compliments of Caro and her crew.. Now that the
important stuff is out of the way --------- the winners
were:
3rd Place — John Nicola, Mike Webster, Nancy Leetch
& Jennine La Fontaine
2nd Place — Jim Lyons, Bill Tucker, Rick Primeau &
Matt Klar.
1st Place — John Carlen, Tavi Kristjan, Teddi Beaupre
& Will Bryant.
Congratulations to the winners.

The Bocce Tournament was held from January 15th
to the 26th and was a great
success due in large part to
the masterful coordination
by Nancy & Ron Leetch
—Job Well Done. The
tournament was topped off
by a two game comeback
from John & Pat Carlen to
defeat the duo of (up till then undefeated) Bill Tucker
and Fred Mahaffey to win the championship. They sure
treated the multitudes to a masterful display of to and
fro throughout the match. Could not have been a better
finale to the tournament. 3rd Place was taken by last
year’s champions and organizer’s , Nancy & Ron
Leetch. 4th Place was taken by a couple of newcomers
to the game Mike Lewis and John Turner. The list of
volunteers is legion(some had double duty): Melva
Shaw, Judy Campbell, Dianne Ackerman, Jo-Anne &
Don White, Silve Harrison, Karen Webster, Bruna &
Jim Burbidge, John Hazen, Craig Grisham, Bill Stern,
Tavi Kristjan, Rick Hussey & Fred Mahaffey. And
again don’t forget Caro and her team of bartenders at
the palapa bar. Nancy also mentioned that the food was
devoured every day leaving people wanting for more.
Good job everyone!!!

Take care and see you in the funny papers.

Bill the ODD




KALK
/V‘

Kino Ladies Klub....welcomes all
ladies/women of our Kino
Community to meet, join, visit,
learn, enjoy and more.

We meet every 2nd Tuesday of
the month, November thru
March.KLK has been active in the
Kino community for over 20 years.

KLK has THREE purposes:

e 1st. To share and enjoy the pre-
lunch event and to gather for a
lunch of fun and the raffle.

* 2nd.. Contribute to the youth
of Kino Viejo. KLK does a
Christmas giving to all the
elementary students, complete with
Santa Clause in December.

Kino Ladies Klub

¢ 3nd.. the most important..
Scholarship Program. To attend
high school in Mexico a tuition is
required ( education is free through
middle school) so KLK has a
program in place to provide
assistance to students to continue
their high school

<WOW!!

Contact: Laurel (242-1193)
President,

Martha (242-0524) Lunches,
Diane (242-1374) Scholarship for
information !

Laurel Hakim, President. Kino
Ladies Klub

A Note from the
Nominating Committee

Laurel Hakim had volunteered to
run for President of Club Deportivo
because there were no other offers.
Since that time, Anne DeFrance has
shown an interest in that position.
Through discussions with both
parties, it has been agreed that Anne
would run for President, and Laurel
would run for 2nd V.P., which was
her first preference.

Your Nominating Committee is
now actively searching for a person to
take the Communication and Library
Director Job. We are ten days from
the Annual General Membership
Meeting, and we would really hope to
fill this last remaining job before then.
Please let me know if you think of
someone who would be interested in
this position.

\

¥*****In Remembrance ******

Michael MICKEY Peddie — Ole 76 — died December 12, 2017, at his home in Lakeside. Mickey and his
wife, Marcia, were long time residents of Kino and members of Club Deportivo. He loved deep-sea fishing
in Mexico. He will be remembered for sharing stories of Kino from days past and giving out the many
wooden crosses he bought from Poncho to folks in Kino. He and Marcia were dedicated to helping many
families of Kino along with the children’s groups of the Kino community. He is survived by his son,
Michael and daughter-in-law, Lori, several grand and great-grand children.

Dean C. Kell - Happy Hooker — of Loveland, CO, passed away on Dec. 28, 2017 after battling brain cancer.
After retiring in 2001, he was a passionate volunteer, especially for Habitat for Humanity. He and his wife,
Gladys wintered in Kino, staying at KBRV Park and were members of Club Deportivo. In addition to
Gladys, he is survived by a brother and sister, two sons & a daughter and several grand children. Donations
may be made to Habitat for Humanity.

OFFICERS
Francine Bailey, President
Tom Vala, 1st Vice President

Board of Directors

BOARD MEMBERS

John Nicola, Construction & Maintenance
Anne DeFrance, Library & Communications

Brent Henderson, 2nd Vice President
Maggie Becker, Secretary
Joan Fairweather, Treasurer

Carolina Nava, Bar Manager

Bill Chisholm, Outdoor Activities
Meals Director

Laurel Hakim, Indoor Activities




With this weather mostly gorgeous,

Mary's have been rolling out the
door like fresh bread!

Thanks to our wonderful members
that keep coming out to play at every
event, and ahuge "thank you™
to all of our volunteers:

Butch Geier

Rick Hussey

Judy Hussey

Terry and Margaret Roebuck
Paul Stanley

Rick and Thelma Primeau
Melva and Louise

I am so glad we've had the chance to

open the Palapa Bar for a few days, ) Betty Martinez ..
. Craig Gresham You guys make this job wonderfully
the Bocce Tournament was enjoyed 1
John Turner enjoyable!
by many and everybody had lots of i )
Mike Lewis
fun and some really good food! Kevin Kronb W b K of th
Social Hours have been big this S chllr,l B onberg ¢ are n‘,’"}: on the peak o 1 ¢
month, it is always great to see andie .urnnam season with many events st1 '
everybody happy and involved in a Don White scheduled, so, come on over, let's
. Bill Stern have some fun, check the calendars
good conversation. . :
. Mari Evans online or at the office for more
Golfers are coming in almost . . .
. Carol Wikel information.
every week after their tournaments Harold Beck Caro Nava. Bar Di
for lunch and drinks, and the Bloody ~ 2 0'¢ PECKET aro NNava, Sar Director
by Matt Curtis, 01/08 ESCAPE
Biologist fished Turner and Sea
Man for limits of nice
Reporting Period: December 26 to  goldies.
January 26, 2018 NIGHTWINGS
Note: Missing dates normally mean jigged Turner and
that the wind contributed to boats not going out to fish. DeadMan for almost
My emai is lyncurt0@gmail.com If you can send nothing but did

reports by the 24th of the month, they have a better chance
of being added in for the next report.

12/27 ESCAPE went to Turner for limits of yellowtail on
the troll.

12/28 - 29 ESCAPE to Pedro Matir for a few yellowtail
but good catches of pinto bass, sardinera and grouper,
including a golden grouper.

12/31 ESCAPE to Turner
for big yellowtail.
NIGHTWINGS to
Turner and Risco
Colorado for almost
nothing at Turner and 4
smallish yellowtail, big
goodies and a decent
pinto bass at RC.

01/04 NIGHTWINGS
to Christmas Tree for two
halibut of 5 and 6.5
pounds on Kastmasters
01/06 SAND DOLLAR
fished from Turner to
Eagle’s Nest for limits of
bottom fish but no sign of
yellowtail.

manage four decent
yellowtail at Risco
Colorado (losing two .
more). PERRYDIZE
fished San Esteban for
15 yellowtail to 20
pounds and one 10
pound sardinera. A
few were caught at the
lighthouse corner but
most came from the northwest corner.

01/15 JAYHAWKER and LADY FISH fished Turner for
goldies but numbers and size were below average, except
for a nice 6 pounder from LADY FISH. The water was
rough that day.

01/16 SANDDOLLAR, WET WILLY and
NIGHTWINGS all fished around Esteban but few, if any
yellowtail were caught. Bottom fishing was okay but the
winds made it very tough to fish or jig the bottom, except
on the north side.

01/20 NIGHTWINGS and TZIGINE tried shore fishing
at Christmas Tree but only caught one halibut.

Pictures of Pedro golden grouper and last month’s 23.5
pound halibut.



ANNOUNCING

CLUB DEPORTIVO'S COMMEMORATIVE
BRICK PROGRAM

" Awalk thru memory lane”.

This program is ourgentinued effort to make our club and grounds a place 1o be Inviing.
Additionally, we want it to be a place where members can relax and enjoy the many
activities that the club provides.

The brick program will help us create a new brick pathway that leads o the club
library. The current pathway is broken, uneven and in need of some love and
aftention.

For a modest sum we invite you fo be a part of this program by sponsoring a brick to
honor a loved one, a pet, or a special date such as an anniversary. It's up to you.
The moneys raised will go into the general fund, targeted for repairs and
maintenance when needed.

Dedicating a brick costs $50.00 usd

Each brick is 4" x 8"

To dedicate just fill out the form and retumn it with payment to address provided below:

ey

Yes, we'd like to reserve a permanent brick. Please engrave our brick as follows:
ANY SYMBOL IS CONSIDERED ONE SPACE (PERIOD, COMMA, DASH)
ALL TEXT IS CENTERED UNLESS OTHERWISE NOTED

Gy
Email

Club Deportivo 50 E. Continental Rd.
PO Box 1065,Green Valley, AZ 85614
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11 h@u. 3} Hh 14| n Eélidj;ﬁ, 16 17
& Eé @ KLK Golf
KLK Meeting Valentines Day | Tournament Western MNight
GG KBDGC Dinner @
18 19| 20 21| p 22 23 24
Eggs Benedict ﬂﬂ% Eg h *ﬁ: & tb ‘%
Breakfast |
Putt Putt Putt Putt Putt Putt Putt Putt RibDinner
Tournament Tournament Tournament Awards
oGy Lo & v
25 o ¥ X @ 8 Yisy & B March March 2 March 3
- ‘ —_ )
= KL LA bz
Goathead
m’ Tournament @
Legend

#% 8:15 Weights & Stretch
_@ 9:15 Walking Aerobics

© 8:15 Resistance band workout

Eé 8:15 Line Dancing

A 10:00 Yoga

. Ladies Bocce

1 Ladies Putt Putt

@ 5:00 Trivia

“‘ 1:30 bar; 2:00 game begins
®
@ 5:00 Social Hour

? 5:00 Bar Opens






